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Craig, Sondra

From: Jara Richter <jaraleelynn@gmail.com>
Sent: Wednesday, August 7, 2024 3:10 PM
To: ZZ Council Members; Neumann, Mark
Subject: Re: Tent Encampment proposal, Southside La Crosse

*** CAUTION: This email originated from an external sender. DO NOT click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and 
know the content is safe. ***  

 
Dear Mark Neumann, l apologize for the incorrect spelling of your last name. Auto correct sometimes does a 
good job, but in this case they didn’t spell your name correctly and I didn’t catch it. 
 
On Wed, Aug 7, 2024 at 2:59 PM Jara Richter <jaraleelynn@gmail.com> wrote: 
Dear Mark Newman and La Crosse City Council members,  
 
I am writing about the proposed tent encampment on the corner of 33rd St. in Mormon Coulee Road for our 
homeless population.  
 
I have a strong, affinity and support for our homeless community in La Crosse. I have worked at UWL for 24 
years prior to my early retirement, as the Assistant Director of University Centers overseeing the COVE — 
Center for Organizations Vision and Engagement. Much of my work centered around volunteer opportunities 
and connecting students and faculty/staff with needs in the community. I represented UWL in the initial 
partnership with the United Way, Western Technical College, and Viterbo University to create Ugetconnected 
for our campus and the greater community.  
 
Closest to my heart, was food and housing insecurity among our students and within our community. I oversaw 
the UWL food pantry, and was the co-coordinator of a tri-campus and community project that focused on 
educating and creating awareness among our community regarding our homeless population within La Crosse. 
The name of that event was Facing Homelessness in La Crosse. Western Technical College students 
interviewed participants who volunteered to tell their story, UWL Students took those interviews and turned 
them into written stories which Viterbo Students acted out on stage at the Weber Center March 20 and 21, 
2017. I’ve attached pictures of the program.  
 
I tell you this because I want you to understand that I have sincere compassion for this vulnerable population. I 
believe it will not in the best interest of the homeless population nor the neighborhood on the corner of 
Mormon Coulee Road and 33rd St., South to move ahead with this plan. 
 
This population will not be in a safe space at this location. It is located right next to a very busy highway where 
pedestrians, including myself, have found ourselves in dangerous situations trying to cross on foot. One 
person was tragically killed not that long ago here. In addition, there is no running water, no bathrooms, no 
electricity and no services to assist these residents. 
 
The neighborhood surrounding this area is full of families with kids, elderly and retired communities. This 
encampment poses many concerns for noise, safety, and lower property values.  
 
I understand that there is no easy solution to this situation. I am passionate about this vulnerable population 
finding a more suitable and safer place to call their temporary home. I am willing to meet with anyone to assist 
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in problem-solving this delicate and important issue. Please reach out to me, or let me know who I should 
reach out to in order to assist in a positive resolution for those involved. 
 
I feel very strongly about this issue, and since I am retired and in improved health after several years of being 
off the radar recovering, I am hopeful I can assist in finding collaborative solutions.  
 
Thank you for your time, 
 
Respectfully, 
Jaralee Richter 
4816 33rd St S 
 



 



 



 


